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PRESS RELEASE

Basel Convention funds first set of  projects for translating strategic plan on hazardous wastes into reality

Geneva, 6 May 2003 – Over 100  Parties participating in last week’s round of talks on the Basel Convention on the Transboundary Movement of Hazardous Wastes and Their Disposal have agreed to fund a first batch of projects that promise to accelerate international action on hazardous wastes.

15 projects designed to promote practical progress on hazardous waste management were agreed by Parties at the first session of the Open-ended Working Group of the Basel Convention.

The projects are the first step to implement the Convention’s new 10 year strategic plan.

Some of the projects address the challenge of detecting and preventing illegal shipments of hazardous wastes. Several provide training. Still others focus on improving the design and operation of waste landfills, developing inventories and databases, and assessing management options for priority waste streams such as used oil.

A total of $880,000 will be allocated to five projects in Africa, five in Latin America, three in Asia, and two in Europe.

“These important projects open up a new era in the global campaign to ensure that hazardous wastes are minimized and safely managed. We need to generate greater momentum and more funding for launching many more projects that will tackle the risks that such wastes pose to human health and the environment,” said Sachiko Kuwabara-Yamamoto, Executive Secretary of the Convention.



The Basel Declaration addresses the environmentally sound management of hazardous and other wastes, emphasizing their prevention and minimization. 

Note to journalists:  For more information, please contact Michael Williams at +41-22-917-8242, +41-79-409-1528 (mobile) or michael.williams@unep.ch. See also www.basel.int.
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